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            HNF hosts Annual Meeting on January 22  

The Historic Natchez Foundation 
will hold its annual meeting on 
Thursday, January 22, 2015, at 
5:30 p.m. at Elms Court, 542 John 
R. Junkin Drive.   
 
This year’s annual meeting  and 
cocktail reception will honor Hank 
Holmes,  retiring Director of the 
Mississippi Department of 
Archives and History, and Katie 
Blount, who will assume the 
director’s position on February 1.   
 
This is an opportunity for the 
Natchez community to thank Hank  
for his service and to meet Katie 
and wish her well in her new 
position.  Also attending will be 
Elbert R. Hilliard who served as 

department director for 31 years 
and has many friends in the 
Natchez area.   
 
The foundation also looks forward 
to introducing the Natchez 
community to Lance Harris, the 
new Site Director of the Grand 
Village of the Natchez Indians, a 
historic site administered by the 
Department of Archives and 
History.     
 
Following a time-honored 
foundation tradition, the cocktail 
reception will be followed by a 
short business meeting at 6:30 to 
introduce special guests, present 
awards, and elect new board 
members.   
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Annual Meeting 
 

Thursday, January 22, 2015 
 

5:30 p.m.  -   7:30 p.m. 
 
 

Cocktail Reception  
 

honoring  
 

Hank Holmes and Katie Blount 
Mississippi Department of Archives and History 

 
Elms Court 

542 John R. Junkin Drive   
 

The public is invited.  Bring a friend.  
 

 

Historic Natchez Foundation 
2014 Awards 

 
George and Ethel Kelly  

Restoration Award 
 

Tim Blalock 
900 Main Street 

 

Mac and Meg Hazlip 
612 Washington Street 

403 Madison Street 
 

Holy Family Catholic Church 
28 St. Catherine Street  

 

Pat and Lisa Miller 
719 North Union Street 

 

Mary Postlethwaite 
 History Award 

 

Jim Barnett 
Natchez Indians  

 

Special Merit Award 
 

Dr. David and Dr. Julie Mermilliod 
509 South Commerce Street 

 

Community Alliance 
Bandstand, Bluff Park  

President 
Chuck Caldwell (2014-15) 
 

President Elect 
Glenn Green (2014-15) 
 

Past President 
Robin Punches (2014-15) 
 

Secretary 
Marcia Adams (2014)  
Helen Smith (2015) 
 

Treasurer 
Dennis Switzer (2014-2015) 
 

Returning Board     Retiring Board 
Pat Biglane       Marcia Adams 
Stratton Bull              Spencer Holder 
Peter Burns        Lyda Jordan 
Claire Cothren           Anne MacNeil  
Mac Hazlip       John McCullough 
L. D. Lang                 Duncan Morgan      
Brad LeMay       Randy Smith       
Ethel Truly     

 
Nominated Board                          
Valencia Hall 
Charles Jordan 
Helen Smith 
Dennis Switzer          
 
 

Historic Natchez Foundation  
 Officers and Trustees 2014-15 

Past, future, and present directors of the Mississippi 
Department of Archives and History:  (left to right)  
Elbert R.  Hilliard, Katherine “Katie” Blount,  and H. T. 
“Hank” Holmes.      

    
 Historic Natchez Foundation 

Annual Meeting 
 

    Thursday, January 22, 2015 
 

Elms Court 
 

Cocktail Reception 
 

Honoring  
 

H. T. Holmes and Katherine Blount 
 

 Mississippi Department of Archives and History  
 

Reception                       Awards & Elections 
5:30 p.m.                                          6:30 p.m.  

Hank Holmes has had a long and 
distinguished career with the 
Mississippi Department of 
Archives and History (MDAH).  
After serving as an intern in 1969, 
he joined the department in 1973 
and served as Director of the 
Archives and Records Services 
Division from 1988 to 2004.   
 
During his tenure as division 
director,  Holmes directed the  
release of the records of the  
Sovereignty Commission, a state  
segregationist spy agency.  He  was 
also heavily involved in the design 
of the new William F. Winter 
Archives and History Building, a 
state-of-the-art archives facility.     
 
Holmes  became executive director 
in 2005, the same  year that  
Hurricane Katrina devastated the 
Gulf Coast.  Holmes immediately 
dispatched MDAH employees and 
directed a  historic preservation 

grant program that 
distributed $26 
million and saved 
many historic 
buildings thought to 
be beyond hope.   
 
Katrina also caused 
inland damage and 
forced the closure of the Old 
Capitol Museum, home to the 
state’s history museum.  Holmes 
oversaw its restoration and 
development as a museum of state 
government reflecting its role as 
state capitol from 1839 to 1903.   
 
The most visible legacy of  the 
tenure of Hank Homes are state 
museums now under construction 
in Jackson.  The Museum of 
Mississippi History and the 
Mississippi Civil Rights Museum 
will open in 2017 in conjunction 
with the celebration of the state’s 
bicentennial.  

Holmes retires after 42 years 

The small cottage at 403 Madison Street 
appeared on the city’s demolition list, and 
HNF requested a “stay of execution.”  Mac  
and Meg Hazlip stepped forward , acquired 
it, and restored it.  Now it is one of the most 
attractive small cottages in downtown 
Natchez.  The house dates to the antebellum 
period, but its gallery millwork and shingled 
gable date to the late 19th century.       



$1,000-$10,000 + 
 

Mr./Mrs. Lemuel Adams III 
Mr./Mrs. Robert Bee 
Mr./Mrs. Patrick R. Biglane 
Mr. Stratton Bull Jr. 
Janet Bruce 
Mr./Mrs.  Chuck Caldwell 
Mrs. Carol Hubert Calvert 
Dr./Mrs. James T. Coy III 
Mrs. Elizabeth Dantone 
Decorative Arts Trust 
Charlene M. Favre 
Great Mississippi River Balloon  Race 
Mr./Mrs. P. Glenn Green  
Julie Ferry Hale  
Jordan Carriers, Inc. 
Mr./Mrs. Charles Jordan 
Mr./Mrs. Doug Jordan 
Mrs. Kenneth Jordan 
Mr./Mrs. Bazile Lanneau Jr. 
Ms. Anne W. S. MacNeil 
Ms. Phyllis Y. Mashburn 
Mr./Mrs. Irenee du Pont May 
Mrs. Elizabeth Peabody Miles 
Mr./Mrs. Ronald W. Miller 
Sarah Gray Miller  
NBC Universal Media, LLC/Tate Taylor 
David Peabody 
Louise Peabody and Ben Ledbetter 
Margaret Pipes Peabody 
Mr./Mrs. Robin Punches 
Mr./Mrs. Dan Shiells II 
Mr./Mrs. Randall Smith 
Mr./Mrs. W. J. Thomas III 
Dr./Mrs. Clifford Randolph Tillman 
Ms. Ethel Truly 
Ralph Vicero  and  Adrian Bernotti 
Mrs. Elizabeth Whatley 
 

$500-$1,000 
 
Rene Adams  
Mr./Mrs. Aaron Anderson  
Bank of America 
Mr./Mrs. Don Brown 
Mr./Mrs. Larry L. “Butch” Brown 
Mr./Mrs. Pat Burns, Jr. 
Cedar Grove Plantation 
James Owen Coleman 
Mr./Mrs. Mason Ferry 
Julie Ferry Hale 
Mr./Mrs. John McCullough 
Margaret Perkins 
Mr./Mrs. Kenneth H. P’Pool  
Mr./Mrs. George Tanner 
Dr./Mrs. Barry Tillman 
Mr./Mrs. James Wiggins Jr. 
Mr./Mrs. Gray Williams 
 

$200-$500 
 

Dr./Mrs. David Ball 
Mr./Mrs. Michael Blattner 
Leslie Bruning 
Mrs. W. F. Calhoun 
Douglas and Regina Charboneau 
Bill and Cammie Dale 
Mrs. Mary Dunnell 
Mr./Mrs. Bill Henley 
Mr./Mrs. Larry Holder 
Mr./Mrs. H. Lee Jones 
Mr./Mrs. John S. Lewis 
Mr./Mrs. William C. McGehee 
Mr. John Calhoun Miller 
Natchez Democrat 
Natchez Little Theatre 
Vincas Steponaitis 
Dr. J. Neil Varnell 
Alison F. Watson 

General Membership 
 
Mr. Robert Adams 
Mrs. B. David Aldredge 
Mrs. Fred W. Allmand 
Mr./Mrs. Will K. Austin  
Joyce Arceneaux-Mathis 
Clinton Bagley 
Cyndy Bailey 
Dr./Mrs. R. G. Baker 
Dr. Carroll R. Ball 
Audrose M. Banks 
Mrs. Ethel G. Banta 
Helen Rash Barnes 
Mr./Mrs. Jim Barnett 
Mrs. John N. Barnett 
Mrs. Kirk Bartley 
Dr./Mrs. John Beatrous 
Benoist Law Firm 
Mr./Mrs. Paul H. Benoist 
Mr./Mrs. James M. Biglane 
Mr./Mrs. Lewis B. Blackwell  
Mr./Mrs. Dan Bland 
Mr./Mrs. F. R. “Don” Blankenstein  
Jim and Mary Ann Blough 
Dr. Elizabeth Boggess 
Mr./Mrs. John P. Bornman, Jr. 
Mr./Mrs. Ronald L. Boutwell 
Maria Bowser 
Judge David Bramlette 
Mr./Mrs. Walter Brown 
Robert J. Burdge 
J. Carter Burns 
Mr./Mrs. Peter T. Burns Jr. 
Mr. Lucius M. Butts Jr 
Mr./Mrs. Tony Byrne 
Mrs. Charles R. Byrnes Jr. 
Bo and Jen Calhoun 
Miss Katherine Calhoun 
Mr./Mrs. Mark Carter 
Esther Carpenter and Mark Lowrey 
Joseph N. Carpenter, IV 
Wayne Case 
Eric S. Chamberlain 
Ms. John Christian 
Mr./Mrs. John Mott Coffey 
Ellen and Rountree Collett 
Mr./Mrs. Marlon Copeland 
River Cities Realty 
Mr./Mrs. James Crawford 
Dr./Mrs. Richard Culhane 
Mr./Mrs. Don Cummings 
Mr./Mrs. John Dale IV 
Mr./Mrs. Wilton R. Dale 
Mr. /Mrs. A. Vidal Davis 
Dr./Mrs. Charles R. Davis 
Dr. Walter E. Dawkins 
Donn and Eileen Dennis 
Ms. Lillie DeShields 
Mrs. Frances C. Devening 
Mr./Mrs. John A. Devillier 
Mr./Mrs. Louis DeVries 
Mrs. Thomas Dickman 
Mr./Mrs. David Dryer 
Mrs. Mary Dunnell 
Mr./Mrs. Richard Edgin 
Mr./Mrs. Edward Eidt 
Dr./Mrs. Fred Emrick 
Mr./Mrs. Terry Estes 
Mrs. Jeanette S. Feltus 
Mr. Lane S. Feltus 
Mr./Mrs. A. J. Ferguson 
Mr. Tony Fields 
Mr./Mrs. Bob D. Flurry 
Mr. Mark Fortenberry 
Mrs. Wade Fortenberry 
Mr./Mrs. Joseph V. Frank 
Mr./Mrs. William Furlow 
Mr./Mrs. Mike Gemmell 
Mr./Mrs. William Ed Godfrey III 

Miss Ellen H. Goodell 
Mr. Ricky Gray 
Mrs. Kate Don Green 
Mr. Darryl Grennell 
Mr./Mrs. Sammy Guercio 
Mrs. George Guido 
Mr. Adam T. Gwin 
Mr./Mrs. Lucian Gwin, Jr. 
Mr./Mrs. Frederick L. Haack 
Mr./Mrs. Phil E.  Hale 
Mr./Mrs. Charles Hall 
Mr. David W. Hall, Attorney at Law 
Valencia M. Hall 
Mrs. Sherry Martin Hanson 
Mr/Mrs. Charles H. Hargis 
Mr./Mrs. Bradley Harrison & Christi 
Mr./Mrs. Gabe Hausman 
Mr./Mrs. Joseph M. Hazlip 
Mrs. Ellen Hefley 
Ben and Kathy Herzog 
Mr. Richard H. Hess, Jr.  
Mrs. John E. Hicks, Jr. 
Mr./Mrs. Charles L. Hill  
Mr./Mrs. Braxton Hobdy 
Mr. Spencer Holder 
Mrs. James Holland 
Mr./Mrs. John C. Holleman 
Mr./Mrs. Al Hollingsworth 
Mrs. Kendall Horton 
Mr. E. Stuart Hudnall 
Mrs. Harry Hudnall 
Mrs. Debbie Hudson 
Judge and Mrs. John Hudson 
Ruth and Dick Hughes 
Dr. Carrie M. Iles 
Mrs. Anna James 
Mrs. Hyde D. Jenkins 
Mrs. Beverly Jenkins 
Mr./Mrs. Ron Jinkins 
C. Owen Johnson 
Mrs. Mary Ann B. Jones 
Jamie and Ernie Joyner 
Mr./Mrs. C. Hayden Kaiser Jr. 
Ms. Jane Karotkin 
Mr. Paul C. Keller 
Mrs. John Kendall 
Mr./Mrs. Charles W. Kennedy 
Kimbrell Office Supply Company 
Al and Kathleen King 
Mr./Mrs. James A. Koerber 
Mr. Mrs. Jerry Krouse 
Dr. Bruce Kuehnle 
Mr./Mrs. Bruce M. Kuehnle, Jr. 
Mr. Robert  J. Kuehnle 
Mr. Charles Kunz III 
Mr./Mrs. Richard H. Laird 
Mr. L. D. Lang 
Mr. /Mrs. Ray Lang 
Mr. Tim Larsen 
Mr. Mike Lazarus 
William K. Lee 
Dr. Brad LeMay 
Mr./Mrs. Ralph LeMay 
Dr. Doug Lewis 
Mr./Mrs. David MacKenzie 
Mr. Jeff Mansell 
Mrs. Gwen S. McCalip 
Mr. Jim F. McClure 
Mrs. Joseph A. McConnell III 
Mr./Mrs. Marvin McDonald, Jr. 
Mr. Thomas H. McNeely 
Ms. Kay McNeil 
Mr./Mrs. Albert W. Metcalfe 
Webster and Ashley Miller 
Mrs. Charles N. Montgomery Jr. 
Duncan M. Morgan, Jr. 
Charles Curtis Moroney 
Mrs. Frances Morris 
Mr./Mrs. William H. Morris Jr. 
Mrs. Bill Rush Mosby 

Mr./Mrs. Patrick Mulvihill 
Lela Jeanne Nall 
Natchez-Adams Chamber of Commerce 
Nannette New 
Leland and Mary Jean Nichols 
William Dunbar Chapter DAR 
Mr./Mrs. Thomas J. O’Beirne 
Mr./Mrs. Page Ogden 
Mr./Mrs. Gary S. O’Neal 
Mr./Mrs. O. Michael Owens 
Paul & Mary Pallon  
Cynthia J. Parker-Sinsheimer 
Mr./Mrs. Jack S. Parker 
Mrs. Joseph W. Parker, Jr. 
Mr. Peter Patout 
Mr. Shane Peterson 
Mrs. Charles Petkovsek Jr. 
Mr./Mrs. Wayne Potter 
Mr./Mrs. Ken Price 
Elodie Pritchartt 
Mr./Mrs. Everette Ratcliffe 
Mrs. Hall Ratcliffe 
Jonathan and Elizabeth Ray 
Karen Redhead 
Mr./Mrs. Bryant Reed  
Ellen Reed 
Rife Family 
Dub Rogers and Linda Shehan 
Elizabeth K. Rogillio 
Rose Hill Baptist Church 
Winnie Ross  
Michael A. or Anna Mary Rowell 
Miss Sarah Evelyn Salmon 
Mr./Mrs. William N. Schlau 
Mr./Mrs. Thomas Schwager 
Mrs. R. B. Sharp 
Ms. Tolly Shelton 
Mr. Ralph Shields III 
Silas M. Simmons & Company 
Cindy Simonton 
Mrs. Cecil Gill Smith 
Ms. Laura E. Smith 
Mr./Mrs. W. Marion Smith 
Ann Soniat 
Mr./Mrs. Jack Stephens  
Mrs. William E. Stewart 
Mr./Mrs. Jim Struthers 
Dr./Mrs. Kenneth Stubbs 
Mr./Mrs. A. Holmes Sturgeon 
Walker Sturgeon  
Mrs. Etta Mae Swalm 
Mr./Mrs. Dennis Switzer 
Mr. Ronald F. Switzer 
Mr./Mrs. Billy Tanksley 
Mr. H. Michael Tatum Jr. 
Mr./Mrs.  John M. Taylor  
Mr./Mrs. Tom Taylor 
Trimble Family Trust 
Marilyn A. Turner 
Robert Baker Valentine 
Mr./Mrs. Phil Vasser 
Anne C. Wagner 
Mr./Mrs. Jeff Waldrop 
Mr./Mrs. George Ward 
Mrs. Pat Washington 
Mrs. Katie A Watson 
Mr. W. T. West 
Dr. Linda Wilbourn 
Mrs. Thelma Williams 
Mrs. Mary Lees Wilson 
Mr./Mrs. Bernard P. Wood 
Mrs. John R. Young  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Katie Blount takes charge of Archives and History 
On February 1, 
Katie Blount 
takes charge of  
the Mississippi 
Department of 
Archives and 
History, a state 
agency with 
122 employees 
and current 
budget of $10.1 

million.  None who know her doubt that she 
can handle the job as the seventh director of 
the Mississippi Department of Archives and 
History, founded in 1902.       

Blount began working at the department in 
1994 and most recently served as Deputy 
Director/Communications.  She has a degree 
in English and history from the University of 
Michigan and a master’s degree  in Southern  
studies  from the  University of Mississippi.   
 
Archives and History describes itself as a 
“comprehensive historical agency” that 
“collects, preserves, and provides access to 
the archival resources of the state, 
administers museums and historic sites, and 
oversees statewide programs for historic 
preservation, government records 
management, and publication.”     

The Department of Archives and History is 
divided into divisions that include the (1) 
Archives and Records  Services Division, (2) 
Historic Preservation Division, and (3) 
Museum Division.  The Museum Division 
operates two Natchez museum sites, the 
Grand Village of the Natchez Indians and 
Historic Jefferson College.  
 
Archives and History has long played a 
pivotal role in the preservation and 
restoration of historic buildings and sites in 
the Natchez area.  The department is also the 
major source of grant funding for historic 
preservation projects in Natchez.     

Below is a list  of members and donors who joined or donated in 2014 or whose 
memberships expired in 2014.  Please contact the Historic Natchez Foundation office 
(601-442-2500) if you have any questions or find errors in the membership listings.       

The Historic Natchez Foundation hosted the 
fall symposium of the Decorative Arts Trust 
October 23-26, 2014.  The organization, 
which is based in the Philadelphia area, has a 
national membership.  Participation was 
limited to 100 and the symposium sold out 
soon after it was advertised.   
 
Matthew Thurlow, executive director, posted 
an online review that was headlined 
“Natchez Charms Symposium Participants.”  
Thurlow wrote, “Most of the houses visited 
were impressive time capsules of 19th-
century taste, with furnishings, lighting 
fixtures, window treatments, and carpeting 
preserved for our delectation.”   
 
Thurlow also noted the cooperation of the 
garden clubs,  Historic Natchez Foundation, 
and the National Park Service who “maintain 
a unified purpose and support network that 
not only ensured the high caliber of our visit, 
but the ongoing vibrancy of the preservation 
effort in this important town.”     
 
The symposium consisted of scholarly 

lectures on historic preservation and 
decorative arts, as well as tours of historic 
sites.  All houses selected for touring had 
participated in a summer cataloguing 
program sponsored by the Classical Institute 
of the South with partial funding by the 
Decorative Arts Trust.   
 
The Classical Institute’s Gulf South Field 
Survey Project began in 2011 and seeks to 
 record and share information about fine and 
decorative arts with provenance in the Gulf 
South.   
 
Partner organizations include the Historic 
New Orleans Collection, Louisiana State 
Museum, New Orleans Museum of Art,  
Louisiana State University Museum, and the 
Historic Natchez Foundation.   
 
Natchez historic houses that have been 
catalogued include Auburn, Elms Court, 
Green Leaves, William Johnson House, 
Lansdowne, Longwood,  Melrose, 
Richmond,  and Stanton Hall.  More Natchez 
houses will be catalogued in summer 2015. 

Decorative Arts Trust holds symposium in Natchez 

100 members of the Decorative Arts Trust 
toured Longwood on October 24.   

HNF members (left to right) Makalah Brown, Catherine 
Ratcliffe, Roanne Bland, Missy Brown, Shields Brown 
and Dan Bland look on as Everette Ratcliffe examines a 
spinning wheel on the green in New Castle, Delaware.     
   

HNF travels to Brandywine River Valley  
The Historic Natchez Foundation 
followed up its Hudson River Valley 
2013 fall tour with a 2014 spring tour 
to the Brandywine River Valley, May 
13-18.   
 
HNF members toured museums 
(Winterthur, Philadelphia Museum of 
Art, Barnes Foundation, and 
Brandywine River Museum); historic 
houses (Mount Pleasant, Cedar Grove, 
and Nemours); Longwood Gardens; 
Hagley—the du Pont family 
homestead and gunpowder works; 
Amish country; and New Castle, the 
colonial capital of Delaware.   

 

Anne MacNeil and Beth Boggess 
browse in the Downton Abbey 
exhibit at the Winterthur Museum. 


